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Cold Springs Middle School

2013-2014

Dear Families,

Welcome to Cold Springs Middle School and 5th grade!  I would like to take this opportunity to introduce myself.  My name is Miss Sparks and I will be your child’s teacher for this very exciting year of learning!  As we begin a brand new year, I am looking forward to working with you and your child!  Please read through the attached information packet and notices.  If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to ask.

There are many ways you can help your child be successful in school.  Communication with your child and their teacher, being involved in school activities, projects, and homework, having routines for school work at home, and giving praise for work well done, are just a few ways to ensure achievement.  Most importantly, read with your child!  In doing this, you become an active participant in your child’s education.


Please keep this packet in a safe place so you can refer to it throughout the school year.

Here’s to a GREAT year!

Miss Sparks

eesparks@washoeschools.net
775-677-5433

***Visit my website at http://sparksroom304.weebly.com***
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Discipline Policy


Each child entering the classroom is expected to behave and perform in a positive and productive manner.  To ensure that this occurs, CSMS has set in place a discipline policy (The C.A.T.S. Code) that each student will be aware of, will help create, and will be expected to follow.

Students Responsibilities:

· Take responsibility for their own learning

· Attend class each day

· Be on time and be prepared

· Show mutual respect and cooperation 

· Exhibit pride in your school and community

· Give your best effort at all times

· Wear the approved uniform properly

· Refrain from using offensive or inappropriate language (NRS 392.910)

· Comply with all expectations of the school, the district, and the community

When a student is not following the set classroom expectations, he or she will be asked to “pull a card”.  There are three cards, each one varying in degree of consequence.

Green

Great Day!

Every student will receive a verbal warning prior to “pulling a card”

Yellow

A 5 minute loss of recess (continued movement to yellow will 



           require a parent note home or phone call).

Red

A referral and detention (continued movement to red will 





require a talk with Mrs. Duvall, Mr. Verdi, or Mr. Farrow 





and/or a parent conference).



A serious offense (physically or verbally assaulting another) calls for immediate referral to the office.

Homework Policy


Why do I assign homework?  In my opinion, homework is a valuable part of each student’s learning experience.  Through homework, responsibility is learned, skills are reinforced, and the importance of school is stressed.

When will homework be assigned?   Homework will be assigned every Monday.  Students will receive a Spelling Tic-Tac-Toe packet, Reading Log, and Math Packet each week.  The Spelling will be due on Friday.  The Reading Log and Math Packet will be due the following Monday.

What are your child’s homework responsibilities?  I expect each child to do their best on each homework assignment.  I expect homework to be neat and done in pencil.  I expect homework to be completely finished by the date it is due.

What will happen if assignments are not completed?  If students choose not to do their homework, they will lose certain classroom privileges and will not be able to participate in certain school activities.  If missing homework assignments persist, a conference will be requested and a homework contract will  be put in place and signed by the student, parent, and teacher.

What about legitimate excuse for not completing a homework assignment?  If there is a legitimate reason why a student is unable to complete the assignment, simply write a note for me explaining the reason and I will allow the student to turn in the assignment at a later date.

What are parents’ homework responsibilities?  Parents are the key to making homework a positive experience for their children.  Therefore, I ask that parents make homework a top priority at home, provide necessary supplies and a quiet homework environment, set aside time every day when homework is to be done, provide praise and support, not allow children to avoid doing their homework, and contact me if a problem arises.

Please read and discuss this homework policy with your child.  Together, we can do this!

  Cat's Chronicle and Student I.D.'s

This year, your fifth grader will be using a student planner.  The purpose of this planner is to teach your child how to stay organized and on track with their work.  Every Monday your child will record all homework in the planner, as well as the daily happenings of our classroom.  Please check your student’s planner daily and look for any notes that may be attached.  Planners will be checked for completion and graded each week.  

Your child will be given their planner on the first day of school.  The cost of this planner is $5.00.  Please send this with your child as soon as possible so we can continue to fund the printing of this valuable resource.  If your student loses or damages their planner, they will be asked to buy a replacement.  I feel it is the student’s, and therefore the parent’s responsibility to replace the planner.  A replacement planner will cost an additional $5.00.  As there are only a limited number of planners available, it is very important that your student treats their planner with respect.

The first day of school, your child will be issued a photo identification card and lanyard.  This is a required part of the uniform policy and must be worn every day.  Behavior grades will be affected if students do not have their I.D. on them at all times.  If your child loses or damages their I.D., a replacement may be purchased in the office for $1.00.

An assortment of lanyards will be available for purchase in the office for those students who lose or break the lanyard given to them or if they would like a different style.

 Weekly Behavior Folder and Family Letter

Each Friday, your child should bring home a Family Letter, which will contain information about upcoming school and classroom events, along with what we are focusing on academically.  This letter will also be available through email and my classroom website http://sparksroom304.weebly.com.  If you would like to receive this letter through email, please write your current email address on the student information sheet that is attached.

Every Friday, your child should bring home a folder with all of the previous week’s work inside.  The purpose of this folder is to keep us in contact with one another throughout the year as well as keep you updated on your child’s academic progress and behavior.  Please review the work that comes home with your child.  If you have any questions or comments about anything that week, all you need to do is write on the back of the folder.  I will either write you back or contact you via phone or email. 

The purpose of the Weekly Behavior Folder is to keep you informed on how well your child behaved and progressed academically each week.  Please review it with your child, sign it, and return it to class on Monday.  I will respond to your comments and questions as promptly and as thoroughly as I can.  

***PLEASE REMOVE AND RETURN THIS PAGE TO SCHOOL***

_____________I read and understood the information about the discipline policy.  I realize        Initials

that if my child does not follow the expectations, there will be consequences for 


decisions made and actions taken.  This may require my participation and 



cooperation with the school.

_____________I read and understood the information about the student planner and           Initials

identification card. I realize that if my child loses or damages their student planner 

or I.D., he or she will be held financially responsible for replacing it.  He or she 


may purchase a replacement from the office.

_____________I read and understood the information about the homework policy.  I                 

Initials

realize that homework plays an important role in academic success.  I agree to 


support my child with his/her homework to the best of my ability.

_____________I read and understood the information about the Family Letter and Weekly   Initials

Behavior Folder.  I realize that communication between home and school is 


connected to student success.  I will review all of the work that comes home with 


my child each week and will write any questions, comments, or concerns I have 


on the Weekly Behavior Folder.

____________I have sent $5.00 to school for the purchase of my child's student planner and Initials

agree to check this each week to stay informed on what my child has for 



homework.

____________I have sent $20.00 to school to assist with purchasing supplies for 5th grade          Initials

science, as well as other materials and activities within the 5th grade team (if you 


are writing a check, please write two separate checks.  The monies collected go 


to two separate accounts.  Thank you!  Checks can be made out to C.S.M.S.).

____________I have filled out the Student Information Sheet and Parent Questionnaire to help  Initials

me get to know your child a little better.  My child has filled out the All About Me 


Sheet.  These have been returned to school.

____________________________________________________________________________________ 

Parent Name




    Signature





Date

____________________________________________________________________________________

Student Name



    Signature





Date

